MILWAUKEE COUNTY
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION



DATE:		November 20, 2015

TO:	Supervisor Theodore Lipscomb, Chairman, County Board of Supervisors

FROM:		Amy Pechacek, Director of Risk Management

SUBJECT:	Request for Approval of Resolution to Withdraw from the Local Government Property Insurance Fund 


REQUEST
The Director of the Risk Management Division of the Department of Administrative Services requests approval of the attached resolution stating Milwaukee County’s intent to withdraw from the Local Government Property Fund (LGPIF) as required by the Office of the Commissioner of Insurance (OCI) as set forth in Section 605.21(3) of the Wisconsin Statutes. 

BACKGROUND
Risk Management is responsible for managing the property and casualty insurance program that protects the County against unexpected losses, damages, claims, and lawsuits. Included in this program is insurance coverage to protect the County’s approximate $2.8 billion in assets of buildings, contractors’ equipment, and property out in the open. 

Milwaukee County has been a member of the LGPIF, managed by OCI, in excess of ten years. The County was historically afforded low premiums and favorable coverage terms under the LGPIF property policy. However, in recent years LGPIF fell into a tenuous financial situation and is currently in a state of “negative surplus”. For the past two years LGPIF has raised premiums for all members dramatically to recover from their deficit, including a 300% premium increase to Milwaukee County in 2015. LGPIF is also currently unable to pay claims due to funding shortfalls. In early 2015, Governor Walker proposed dissolving LGPIF as part of his recommended budget, which resulted in an estimated two-thirds of the membership leaving the pool. A State legislative amendment restored LGPIF, however, the renewal premium offered to Milwaukee County for 2016 was higher than premiums offered by the commercial market and included a deductible of $1 million per claim, whereas the commercial market offered deductibles as low as $500,000 per claim. Due to these circumstances, it is in the best interest of Milwaukee County to withdraw from the LGPIF as of the end of the day December 31, 2015, when the current property policy expires.   

RECOMMENDATION
The Director of Risk Management recommends approval of the attached resolution stating Milwaukee County’s intent to withdraw from the Local Government Property Fund (LGPIF) as required by the Office of the Commissioner of Insurance (OCI) as set forth in Section 605.21(3) of the Wisconsin Statutes


FISCAL NOTE 
There is no projected fiscal impact associated with this resolution. The premium amount associated with the new recommended property insurance coverage is outlined in the 2016 property and casualty renewal report and resolution. 





_____________________________________________
Amy Pechacek, Director, Risk Management 
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cc: 	Chris Abele, County Executive
Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee Members
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office 
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Teig Whaley-Smith, Director of Administrative Services
	Julie Esch, Director of Operations, Central Business Office
	Stephen Cady, Research & Policy Director, Office of the Comptroller
	Janelle Jensen, Committee Coordinator, Finance, Personnel and Audit
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